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Dear Friends, 

	 On behalf of the board, staff, 
volunteers and guests of First Light, 
I’d like to express our sincere gratitude 
for your generous support of our 
organization.  First Light is proud 
of the care and services we provide to 
our guests, and more importantly, the 
opportunity we provide for them to 
improve their  circumstances.  Through 
our many programs, ranging from the 
counseling and life skills programs to 
our Affirmation and Healing through 
Art program, we strive to make a 
positive impact on the lives of our 
guests.  We can’t accomplish our 
objectives without your assistance, and 
we hope we can count on your 
continued support in the future.

                                     Sincerely,
David A. Elliott

                                     Board President

First Light Volunteer Partner 
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BellSouth Pioneers	
BellSouth Women’s Networking Alliance
Birmingham Southern College
Birmingham’s 1st Seventh Day Adventist Church
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Saint Peter’s Catholic Church
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Vestavia Hills United Methodist Church
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About the Cover
In Creative Adventures, First Light’s weekly art therapy class, shelter 
guests were asked to describe the Garden of Eden, depicted in 
Genesis as a place of beauty where all needs were taken care of by 
God.  The Garden was described as a lush, green, beautiful place 
where humans lived with animals and nature in peace. There was no 
conflict, pain, jealousy, hunger, homelessness or war.

Guests were asked to imagine such a place, think about living there 
today and not being homeless any longer.  The question was then 
asked:  “What would your own Garden of Eden look like?”  

Using available materials, each woman created a picture describing 
Eden, their place of joy, rest and peace.  When asked to imagine what 
her Garden of Eden would look like, one guests replied, “I already 
know that place. Sometimes when life gets really bad, I have to go there 
in my mind.”  Her Eden paints the cover of this annual report. 

Ask Me About My Cross
As First Light board members and active 
volunteers, Betty Drennen and Nancy 
Skinner have found their own way of 
helping to raise money for the shelter 
and advocate for the homeless women 
and children in our community.  Betty 
and Nancy have set a new fashion trend 
by simply wearing crosses handmade 
by guests in Creative Adventures, First 
Light’s art therapy program,   

The cross craze started when Betty Drennen 
purchased four crosses at the annual First Light Gala.  
“I bought a cross at the Gala and wore it to my Bible 
class at IPC...That’s all it took!  I started selling them 
off my neck. Thousands of dollars later we are still 
going strong,” said Betty. 

“When Betty and I realized how many people were 
learning about First Light by wearing and selling the 
crosses, we became even more positive about what 

could be done by opening a conversation about homeless women and children in our community.  The crosses we wear are 
constant reminders of our faith and our dedication to First Light,” said Nancy Skinner.

Marilyn Gross, First Light’s volunteer art therapy program coordinator said, “Much to our amazement, First Light has 
raised more than $7,000 this year for the shelter from the sale of $5, $10 and $15 crosses!  Of course, the purpose of the art 
therapy program has nothing to do with money or income from sales.  It is about healing and restoring lives.  I have 
witnessed God’s hand at work in this simple project.  The women who come to First Light arrive with lives that are 
fragmented, broken and in need of mending, just like the old jewelry and broken beads that are donated to our art 
program.  Jewelry that was once in pieces, soon to be discarded, is reworked and transformed into something new-- the 
cross of Christ, a symbol of struggle, mercy, forgiveness, love and hope.  And with God’s help, the women who come 
through the doors of First Light are given a second chance.  People are being refashioned, and through the grace of God, 
lives are being mended, and women are given a new opportunity to start over, to begin again.”

Busy hands 
create a cross 
from wire and 
recycled beads. 

The cross project 
has raised over 
$7,000 for the 

shelter.  

Board Members Betty Drennen (left) and Nancy Skinner (right) display the 
crosses made by First Light guests.  



	 FY 2006 Revenue
	 $668,842
	 unaudited 
	 July 2005 - June 2006

	 FY 2006 Expenses

First Light Volunteers Shine
1,601 volunteers

         

9,327 hours of volunteer time 

395 meals

185 individual and group donations of wish list items

Individual
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JULY 1, 2005 - JUNE 30, 2006
Emergency Shelter 

First Light provided 14,581 nights of shelter for an unduplicated 895 guests: 784 homeless women and 
111 children. 

419 mental health assessments were completed and documented for emergency shelter guests.  

Of the 895 women and children served at First Light during the fiscal year, only 58 returned during the year.

85% suffer from mental illness					    59% are active or recovering addicts
90% have been abused at some point in their lives		  17% have a physical disability
7% are veterans	

Counseling and Life Skills Programs

Program Total # of classes Total # of participants
Project Healthy Minds Group Counseling and Life Skills 59 395
Creative Adventures! (art therapy program) 42 570
Bible Study 133 882
Rhythms of the Soul (music therapy program) 33 341
Harp Circle (shelter and community harp lessons) 16 138
GED Preparation Classes 22 71

Permanent Supportive Housing

First Light provided 9 units of permanent supportive housing for 13 women with serious mental illnesses.
100% of residents met with a psychiatrist at least once every 6 months.
92% of residents complied with psychiatrists’ treatment recommendations.
100% of residents participated in at least 2 life skills programs per month.
70% of residents participated in at least 4 hours of outside activity (i.e. volunteer work, exercise or programs) per month.

Transportation Program

Transportation assistance is provided to emergency shelter guests who do not have an income. This program is vital for 
helping First Light guests get out of homelessness.  In addition to providing bus tokens, First Light also pays for taxi 
cab service in necessary situations.  Providing cab service to the emergency room when an ambulance is not crucial saves 
guests an ambulance bill they most likely cannot afford to pay.  The following is a summation of transportation 
destinations and the number of trips.

Doctor/hospital: 207			   Obtain ID card: 45
Work: 109				    Community Resources: 156
Job Search: 98				    (food stamp office, addiction treatment programs, job training programs, etc.)



Benefactors
Mrs. Claire Fairley
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Killebrew
Ms. Carolyn King
First Presbyterian Church
Independent Presbyterian Church Foundation
South Highland Presbyterian Foundation
McDonald Family Foundation
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Robert R. Meyer Foundation
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City of Birmingham
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FEMA
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The Emmet O’Neal III Foundation, Inc.
Herbert and Peggy Stockham Foundation
Protective Life Foundation
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Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Bell
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Burton, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. G. William Cole
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Mr. Jeff Morrison
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Mr. John M. Cook, III
Ms. Susan V. Davis
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Mr. and Mrs. David M. Gauntt
Ms. Susan S. Holt
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Horton
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. James, III
Mr. Steve McCluskey
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Moore
Ms. Elizabeth W. Phillips
Mr. David A. Simmons
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Mr. Michael Ward
Mr. and Mrs. David Woodruff
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Thank You for Your Support
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Briggs
Ms. Sara Joe Cato
Ms. Susan V. Davis
Ms. Mary J. Eaton
Mr. James V. Fairley, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Allan H. Goldstein
Ms. Katharine H. Haygood
Ms. Rita V. Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Killin
Mrs. George E. McCormack
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon E. Miller
Ms. Cynthia Partlow
Dr. and Mrs. Adam D. Robertson
Mr. Henry Simpson
Ms. Laura Wainwright
Mr. George R. Wurtele
Bluff Park United Methodist Church
Montevallo Presbyterian Church

Advocates
Ms. Linda Merz Allison
Ms. Megann E. Bates
Mr. and Mrs. David S. H. Bell
Mrs. Dana Funderburg Benton
Mr. and Mrs. Lois G. Blanks
Ms. Jackie Boggan
Ms. Mary L. Boston
Ms. Ginger D. Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Boyen
Dr. and Mrs. Charles E. Bugg
Dr. Peter Douglas Bunting
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher H. Cabaniss
Mrs. Howard W. Cater
Mrs. Mary Lou Clayton
Mr. Donald Comer, III
Mr. and Mrs. John Darnall
Ms. Deborah Davies
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Deparle
Dr. and Mrs. Marion Dick
Mr. and Mrs. Newstell Dowdell, Jr.
Mr. Richard Downy
Mr. and Mrs. Alan J. Dreher
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Dunham
Ms. Allison Earley
Ms. Suzanne R. Fickey
Mr. and Mrs. John Flippo
Mr. and Mrs. T. A. Gaskin, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce R. Glover
Ms. Arlene A. Gray
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Habeeb, Jr.

Sustainers
Dr. Michael Angell & Dr. Jennifer Harper
Mr. William A. Askew, Jr.
Mr. and Dr. Elliot I. Bell

July 1, 2005 - June 30, 2006
Contributions and Grants

Independent Presbyterian Church
Alabama Civil Justice Foundation
Bruno’s/Regions Memorial 
    Classic Foundation
Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley



Thank You for Your Support

Friends
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Allen, Jr.
Ms. Sallie S. Aman
Dr. Leah Rawls Atkins
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Ayer
Mrs. Carolyn Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Barberio
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Baskerville, Jr.
Ms. Mary-Ellen Bates
Mr. Jay Bender
Ms. Marie C. Bracy
Ms. Betsy Britain
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Brooks
Hon. and Mrs. Houston L. Brown
Ms. Gracie M. Buettner
Ms. Linda L. Butts
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Ms. Mary Lynn Campisi
Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Canterbury
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Mr. and Mrs. W. Donald Clayton, Sr
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Mrs. William M. Crosby
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Mr. and Mrs. William F. Denson, III
Dr. and Mrs. Robert B. Diasio
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Drennen
Mr. and Mrs. Louis J. Domit
Mrs. Frances P. Duncan
Ms. Barbara W. Erwin
Mrs. Alice S. Felgner
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Fields
Ms. Miriam R. Folmar
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Friedman
Ms. Davinna D. Fuller
Mr. and Mrs. V. Pete Furio, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Seth C. Galloway
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Garrett
Ms. Vicki Gongwer
Ms. Martha L. Graves
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gross

Ms. Nita M. Guthrie
Ms. Shirley Hale
Mr. and Mrs. E. Duncan Hamilton
Ms. Mary W. Harris
Terry P. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. James Gilmore Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Hash
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Hayes
Ms. Terri Henderson
Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. Henry
Mr. Craig Heyer
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas L. Hill, II
Ms. Susan Hogan
Mrs. Verdie Holt
Ms. Jeanne S. Hutchison
Mrs. Emmet C. Jackson
Mr. Frank C. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Whitfield King, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Scott C. Kingsford
Mrs. Arlene J. Kirby
Ms. Joyce Ware Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Layfield
Ms. Deborah E. Lechner
Ms. Bettie LeGrand
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Lehman
Mr. and Mrs. Nimrod W. E. Long, III
Ms. Carolyn Long
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy M. Lupinacci
Ms. Jeanette N. Mabowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Maloy
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Marks, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Emmett M. Martin
Ms. Felicia Mason
Ms. Jeannine A. McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. James E. McIndoe
Ms. L. Jane McKenzie
Ms. Nancy R. McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. John Merchant
Ms. Marjorie B. Miller
Ms. Royjetta Diane Morgan
Mrs. John H. Morrow
Mr. Amit Suresh Mulay
Rev. Carl Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Dewey E. Narkates
Mr. and Mrs. Gary A. Nash
Dr. Marjorie Neihart
Mr. and Mrs. John O. Northrop, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Sabert Oglesby, Jr.
Mrs. Isabel A. Palmer
Ms. Lynn L. Parks
Mr. J. Wray Pearce
Ms. Suzanne E. Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler J. Posner
Mr. Robert P. Reid, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Reilly
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Repass
Ms. Louise S. Rice
Mr. Thomas A. Ritchie
Ms. Donna M. Robertson
Ms. Augusta C. Robinson
Mrs. Nell R. Rush
Mr. and Mrs. Perry Scarborough

Ms. Alice H. Schleusner
Ms. Donna C. Shenesky
Ms. Sandra K. Skurstenis
Ms. Leonette W. Slay
Ms. Cheryl H. Slaughter
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall S. Snow
Ms. Joyce D. Spence
Mr. Joseph M. Stammer
M. T. Stone and J. Sasso
Mr. and Mrs. Julian Skinner
Ms. Marion W. Stubbins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Suddoth
Ms. Catherine M. Taylor
Mrs. Muriel Teague
Mr. Roger D. Thomas
Ms. Dorothy E. Thompson
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Thomson
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Thornton
Ms. Theresa L. Thrasher
Mr. and Mrs. Hal L. Threadcraft
Ms. Judy Tillman
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Tosti
Mrs. Mary A. Trammell
Mr. Don Utz
Ms. Krishawna K. Waites
Ms. Marilyn M. Walker
Ms. Susan J. Watterson
Ms. Laura Whatley
Mrs. Amanda Roberts Wilson
Ms. Carolyn F. Womack
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Woodruff
Mr. and Mrs. Les L. Yarbrough
Vanguard Class of First Presbyterian Church
Gardendale Presbyterian Women
South Highland Presbyterian Men’s 
   Prayer Breakfast
Riverchase United Methodist Women

“There was 
laughter and cursing, 

joy and tension, 
needs met and unmet-

just like home...
and 

there was God’s love.”

-Bobbie Epting
overnight volunteer

Independent Presbyterian Church 

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Timberlake
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Vevle
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel L. Vogt
Ms. Janice M. Walden
Ms. Marion Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Henry S. Weeks
Mrs. Fran Wells
Mrs. Edwina “Mickey” Wilson

Mr. Bill L. Harbert
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Head
Mrs. Catherine Heinzerling
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hess
Ms. Margaret C. Hillhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Will G. Holmes
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Hoover
Mrs. Mary Hopkins
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Jackson
Mr. Orson L. Johnson
Ms. Mary R. Johnson-Butterworth
Mr. and Mrs. Carden Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Juneau
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Kimerling
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Leach, Jr.
Mr. George L. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Lovette
Ms. Linda C. Majors
Mr. and Mrs. Ivan H. Mann, III
Mrs. Mary Clyde Mayfield
Ms. Jessica D. McCain
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene McElroy
Ms. Virginia C. McElroy
Mrs. Gladys McNeal
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace J. McRoy
Mr. Thomas Messer
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick G. Min
Ms. Anne R. Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Murphy
Mrs. Carol L. Myers
Mrs. Lillian W. Naumann
Mr. and Mrs. David G. Orrell
Ms. Jean P. Pierce
Ms. Emily Porter
Mr. and Mrs. William Earl Porter
Ms. Allison Powell
Mr. Michael Power
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Roach
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Roberts
Ms. Jill H. Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph E. Schrohenloher
Ms. Joyce Sewell
Ms. Barbara A. Shaw
Ms. June Sheibley
Mr. Henry Simpson
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Spaulding
Mr. Daniel Stephens
Ms. Marion W. Stubbins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Tarpey
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Tharpe
Ms. Catherine Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas C. Tilt



Creative Adventures!
Affirmation and Healing through Art

...helping lives through creative expression

Led by Marilyn Gross, First Light’s volunteer art therapy coordinator, the guests of 
First Light’s emergency shelter and residents of the permanent supportive housing 
program participate in a weekly art therapy program called Creative Adventures! 
Affirmation and Healing through Art.  “Creating art is an opportunity for the 
guests and residents of First Light to do something different, to forget for one 
moment about all of the pain in their lives that led them to homelessness and to 
gain a sense of  accomplishment,” said Art Therapy Coordinator, Marilyn Gross.  
“Whenever there is illness, brokenness, and pain, there is a diminishment of soul. 
Making art can be a pathway of healing and a source of comfort, enhancing life and 
well-being.  Art can also be an opportunity to rebuild social skills—a way to 
reconnect to the world.”  

Marilyn Gross. Volunteer Art Therapy 
Coordinator (right); Gwendolyn Burks, 
program participant (left)

Note cards 

For Sale
The First Light note card set makes a 

unique gift!

Each set includes 10 blank note cards 
and envelopes featuring artwork by 

guests of First Light in the 
art therapy program!  

On sale now for only $1000!

All proceeds benefit First Light. 

Note cards can be purchased at 
First Light or on our secure web site:  

www.firstlightshelter.org

Photography by Robin Wilson

Special Thanks
Visiting Artists and Volunteers
Alley Bulka, Robin Wilson (Photography by Design), Sheila Cook, Bettina Cardella, Spring Olsen, Jan McElroy, Suzannae Montgomery, Sister Margaret 

Sullivan, students from UAB and Birmingham Southern College

Donors
Alacare Home Health and Hospice, Valeri Cowart, Sheila Cook, United Methodist Women

A very special thanks to Publix Supermarket for contributing baked goods weekly for art class participants!
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First Light Gala 2006
Event Sponsors
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Claire Fairley
Jim and Sharon Fenstermaker
Cecilia Frey
Davinna Fuller
John Gill

EBSCO Industries
Energen
First American Bank 
First Presbyterian Church
Jeff Morrison
Ken Jackson
Bill and Weesa Matthews
Emmet and Joy O’Neal
The Cathedral of St. Paul
Mike and Anne Warren
Walston, Wells and Birchall, LLP

Sabert Oglesby
Isabel Palmer
Wray Pearce
Elizabeth Phillips
Caroline Raughley
Nell Rush
Edward Senter and Jessica Germany
Earle and Sheila Shugerman
Richard Simmons
Lorraine Smith
Marshall and Marilyn Snow
Richard and Nancy Turpen
Ann Wade
Mike and Anne Warren
Robert and Valerie Watson
Frances Wells
Amanda Wilson
First Commercial Bank
O’Neal Steel
Walter Schoel Engineering Company, Inc.
Lightfoot, Franklin, Rose and White, LLC

Reba Hammond
Mary Harris
Ted Henry
Richard and Ann Hillhouse
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John and Satyra Howell
Caroline Jackson
Linda Johnson
Carden and Susan Johnston
Snoozy and Agatha Jones
Neal and Linda Kay
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Jim and Denise Killebrew
Carolyn King
Mark Koopman and Jan Torck
Bill and Weesa Matthews
Mary  Clyde Mayfield
George and Isabel McCormack
John Mitchell
Margaret Moreland
Jeff Morrison
Billy and Laura Nolen
Jennifer Nunnelley
Emmet and Joy O’Neal

Claire Fairley, Gala Honoree, surrounded 
by friends and family: Arthur Fairley, James 
Fairley, Jr., Will Holmes, Peggy Morgan and 
Muriel Teague

Mattie Johnson, Volunteer of the Year 
with Ruth Crosby, Executive Director



Holiday Lights
Highlights

Thank you for brightening the lives of homeless women and children during the holiday season! 

Mr. Walter Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Aldridge
Ms. Carolyn G. Allison
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Anderson
Ms. Lynn Baxley Ault
Miss Heather Austin
Ms. Emily R Baillio
Mr. John S. Baldwin and Son Yong
Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Keven C. Belt
Mr. and Mrs. Davis W. Bennett, Jr.
Ms. Deborah Bennett
Ms. Joanna Elder Boland
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Boyen, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Bragg
Ms. Lynn Brayer
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Brinson
Ms. Betsy Britain
Ms. Dorothy S. Broom
Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Brown, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David G. Bryson
Mr. Richard D. Burnett
Ms. Anne Cain
Mr. and Mrs. A. Frank Canterbury
Mr. and Mrs. Don Cantley, III
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Carlton
Mrs. Howard W. Cater
Mr. John W. Chambliss
Ms. Tracy Champion
Mr. Stephen L. Chew
Mr. Billy Chiou
Mr. and Mrs. Barney Cook
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Cox
Mrs. Martine Craven
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Crockard, Jr.
Mrs.William M. Crosby
Mrs. Nedra Crosby
Dr. and Mrs. Robert S. Crutchfield
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph M. Doughton
Mr. James Harry Douglas
Ms. Amy B. Duckworth
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Dudgeon
Mrs. Frances P. Duncan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Eady
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Elsas
Ms. Barbara W. Erwin
Mr. John P. Eubank
Ms. Nancy Forshaw
Judge and Mrs. Arthur E. Gamble, Jr.
Mr. Greg Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. Kert Granier
Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Hobart Grooms, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Habeeb, Jr.
Ms. Janice Haley

Dr. Patricia R. Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Wyatt Haskell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Hershey
Ms. Margaret C. Hillhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hillhouse
Ms. Stephanie Hixon
Ms. Jennifer L. Hogan-Ward
Ms. Charlotte M. Holiday
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hubbard
Ms. Jeanne L. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. James, III
Ms. Martha S. Jernigan
Mrs. Mattie B. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Keller
Ms. Adelaide Kendrick
Mr. Chad Kendrick
Mr. and Mrs. Kepic
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Killebrew
Mr. and Mrs. Whitfield King, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Kyle L. Kinney
Ms. Ellen Ludwig
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mareno
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Matthews, IV
Mr. and Mrs. Will Matthews, V
Mrs. Mary C. Deaver Mayfield
Mrs. George E. McCormack
Mr. and Mrs. James L. McCullough
Mrs. Rosa Tucker McGowin
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald F. McKenzie
Mr. and Mrs. William L. McMullen, Jr.
Ms. Diane McNaron
Mr. Thomas Messer
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Min
Mr. John J. Mitchell
Mr. Richard K. Mittermaier
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H Moses, Jr.
Rev. Carl C. Murray
Mrs. Lillian W. Naumann
Dr. Jayne Ness
Ms. Patricia E. Noker
Mr. and Mrs. H.L. Norris, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Emmet O’Neal, III
Mr. and Mrs. Michael O’Neil
Ms. Kathleen F. Owens
Mrs. Isabel A. Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Parrish
Ms. Linda M. Patterson
Mr. J. Wray Pearce
Ms. Marilyn I Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Peyton
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Plaxco               
Rev. Mary Porter                                  
Ms. Ann Marie Puccio

Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Quillen
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Ragsdale
Mrs. Susan L. Rains
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Roach
Ms. Jean Rodgers
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rogers
Ms. Lynne Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Shay Samples
Mr. and Mrs. Jamie Sandford
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Sandifer-Stech
Ms. Ann E. Scott
Mrs. Anne Shiller
Ms. Vera R. Shirley
Mr. and Mrs. Jimile S. Shunnarah
Ms. Jane R. Shwebke
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon W. Sibley
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E Simpkins, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
Ms. Leonette W. Slay
Ms. Nancy Smith
Mr. Roger Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall S. Snow
Mrs. Margaret Sowell
Rev. and Mrs. Cary G. Speaker
Mr. Stephen Steward
Ms. Marion W. Stubbins
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Summey
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Tate
Mr. and Mrs. George D. Thomas
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas C. Tilt
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Toomey
Mr. and Mrs. H. T. Uthlaut, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Vines
Ms. Caroyln Vizzina
Ms. Janice M. Walden
Ms. Kristy Waldrop
Mrs. Kristy Waldrup
Mr. and Mrs. E. J. Walker, Jr.
Mrs. Horace W. Weissinger
Ms. Mary Sue E. Wellman
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Woodall
Mrs. Pat Woolverton
Mr. George R. Wurtele
Ms. Diane E. Zajic
Ms. Janis T. Zeanah
Chace Lake Ladies’ Golf Association
AlaTax RDS
Associated Insurers, LLC
Birmingham Title Services Corporation
Security Engineers, Inc.
Eastern OB/GYN-Dr. John James
Southern Company Services
Alton B. Sturtevant Family Foundation
The Turner Foundation

Lights shined from the First Light building in honor and remembrance of your loved ones throughout the holiday season!  

Thank you for helping to make this holiday card and light fund raiser so successful!



Name(s):________________________________________________

Address:________________________________________________

City/State/Zip:___________________________________________

Phone:___________________   E-mail:_______________________

This contribution is made          in honor of          in memory of 
	

Name:__________________________________________________
	

Send acknowledgment to:___________________________________
	

Address:________________________________________________

City/State/Zip:___________________________________________

First Light
2230 Fourth Avenue North
Birmingham, AL 35203

(205) 323-4277
www.firstlightshelter.org
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I (We) give the following gift, offering a 
physical example of commitment, care 
and concern for the homeless women 
and children in our community. 

$10,000 or more		  Benefactor
$5,000 - $9,999		  Patron
$1,000 - $4,999		  Investor
$500 - $999			   Sponsor
$250 - $499			   Sustainer
$100 - $249			   Advocate
$1 - $99			   Friend 

        Enclosed is my check for:  $____________ (made payable to First Light).
   

Please bill my            MasterCard      Visa in the amount of: $_______   or donate online at www.firstlightshelter.org

Account Number: ______________________  Exp. Date:______________
             

             This is an anonymous gift.  Your name will not be published in the annual report. 

YOU Can Make A Difference!  

If you don’t, who will?

Will you help provide shelter and essential services to homeless women and 
children in a place of hope and love that has a sense of home and family?


